
September 11, 2016 CFIT Minutes 

Richard called the meeting to order at 2 PM. There was a motion by Don in a second by Marian 
to accept the minutes from the August meeting. Motion passed. 

Financial report: Marian reported that we had $50.87 in our account and that she would be 
depositing $50.00 for a total of $101.87. Donations were collected. There was a motion by Don 
and a second by Amy to accept the financial report. Motion passed.

Amy reported that we had raised $530 between the first two fundraisers. We also discussed the 
October 8 fundraiser that would be held at the Super Saver at Edgewood on 56 and Highway 2.

There was a motion by Don and second by Marion for the Financial committee to write a 
resolution regarding how our money should be handled from this time forward. It was decided 
that we would require two signatures for any withdrawals. There was a motion by Don and a 
second by Marilyn. Motion carried. Richard also suggested that when we count the money after 
our next fundraiser we have two people present.

Because of the fundraiser on October 8 from 10 till 2 it was decided that we would cancel our 
October meeting.

Richard announced that he would be on the morning show for KFOR at 7:45 AM on September 
20, 2016.

There was discussion about our new T-shirt design. It was decided that the T-shirt would feature 
the CFIT logo with clip art images of a bus, a commuter train, and a streetcar. The T-shirt will 
read,
“Public Transportation, use it or lose it”. There was a motion by Jamie and a second by Marilyn 
to except this design. Motion passed. T-shirt color was discussed and it was decided that we 
would go with a light blue. There was a motion by Marilyn in the second by Marian to accept this 
color. Motion passed.

Richard told the group that he had negotiated with the Downtown Lincoln Association to share 
the cost of producing signs advertising the Star Shuttle. Downtown Lincoln Association agreed 
to pay up to $100 towards the cost of these signs. Richard reported that he it also discussed the 
same agreement with Star Tran and the Chamber of Commerce but neither of them had 
returned his calls.

There was discussion about the use of the replica trolley cars on the Star Shuttle route. Hardy 
and Jamie suggested that Star Tran should request more policing and better enforcement at 
Star Shuttle stops. In addition it was suggested that CFIT should study the Star Shuttle and 
make suggestions for changes. 

Don suggested that we should talk to Charlie about what he felt our group could do to recognize 
outstanding drivers periodically.

New business: Richard requested $100.00 for general operations. In addition he requested $30 
be paid to the printer. Motion by Marian second by Hardy, motion passed.



The October meeting is canceled so our next regular meeting is scheduled for November 12 
2016, at 2 PM, at Bennett Martin Library downtown.

Motion to adjourn by Hardy and second by Marian. Motion passed.


